




         GUAM STATE CLEARINGHOUSE  
             P.O. Box 2950 Hagåtna, Guam 96932 
             Tel: (671) 475-9380 
             Website: www.gsc.guam.gov  
             Email: clearinghouse@guam.gov 
 
   
 
April 9, 2014 
  
HONORABLE JUDITH T. WON PAT, Ed. D.  
Speaker gi I Mina’Trentai Dos Na Liheslaturan Guåhan 
155 Hesler Place 
Hagåtña, Guåhan 96910 
 
Ref:    Judiciary of Guam- Second Chance Act Prisoner Reentry Initiative  
 
Hafa Adai Madam Speaker: 
 
This communication is to respectfully notify you that the Guam State Clearinghouse (GSC) has received a federal 
grant application from the Judiciary of Guam. The GSC has accepted the application, assigned State Application 
Identifier (SAI) number 09904141127N, and has initiated the process for an area-wide review. Application 
information is provided below: 
 
Grantor:       US Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs, Bureau of Justice Assistance  
Grant Title:             Second Chance Act Prisoner Reentry Initiative  
Details:                     Funds from this grant program will be used for personnel, travel, contractual 

services, equipment, office supplies and material and other miscellaneous costs. 
There will be a recruitment of one Judicial Social Worker II for a period of three 
years; the travel of one staff from the Sex Offender Registry Unit to attend a 
polygraph training; four individuals to include but not limited to probation and 
parole administrators, judges, treatment providers and program administrators to 
attend relevant training or annual conferences; Funds will transform Guam’s 
criminal justice response to recidivism by using data for evidence-based sentencing 
of offenders to assess and determine risk levels of probationers and parolees, and 
implement evidence based or best practices in treatment and education of offenders.  

 
Start Date:           10/01/2014  End Date: 09/30/2017 
Federal  
Grant:            $749,868.00 
Other:           $0 
Total Amount:          $749,868.00 
 
GSC conducts area-wide reviews and solicits comments through electronic communication. This notice is sent to 
you as a part of the review process. A digital copy of the grant proposal is attached for your perusal. The GSC 
point of contact designated for this application is Anna Pangelinan. Please submit any comments you may have 
pertaining to this proposal by April 24, 2014 via email to anna.pangelinan@guam.gov.  
 
 
Dangkolo Na Si Yu’os Ma’åse’, 
 
 
Kate G. Baltazar 
Administrator 
 
Cc: File 

EDDIE BAZA CALVO 
I Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
RAYMOND S. TENORIO 
I Segundu Na Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
Kate G. Baltazar 
Administrator 












































































































































































































